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December 2, 2024
TO:	All Interested Parties
FROM:		Amrit Nagi, Staff Attorney 
RE:	Annual Planning
On September 4, 2024, an announcement for the WEQ, WGQ, and RMQ was sent to solicit comments and suggestions for items to be considered by the Annual Plan Subcommittees for inclusion on next year’s quadrant annual plans. The Annual Plan Subcommittee met on October 8 to review the proposed changes. 
The Annual Plan Subcommittee convened on October 8, 2024, to review the proposed changes. For the WEQ Annual Plan, the subcommittee recommended removing completed items from 2024, except for recurring tasks assigned to the WEQ CISS and Cybersecurity Subcommittee, which have a revised completion date of Q3 2025. A new item was added for the WEQ OASIS Subcommittee to address Standards Request 24003, with a Q1 2025 deadline. Items from the 2024 plan were carried over with updated 2025 completion dates. Additionally, a joint gas-electric market coordination effort, developed in collaboration with WGQ and RMQ, was introduced as Item 6.a in response to ongoing industry initiatives. Other updates included a proposed revision to the e-Tag process for bi-directional resources and adjustments to provisional items based on anticipated FERC orders.
For the WGQ Annual Plan, the subcommittee incorporated the joint gas-electric market coordination effort and added items focused on extreme weather operating reliability and force majeure declarations, listed as Items 4.a and 4.b. Updates were also made to the NAESB Renewable Natural Gas (RNG) Addendum. Provisional Item 1 was removed, while Provisional Item 2 was revised to emphasize the NAESB Certified Gas Addendum. These updates were approved by the subcommittee with a simple majority vote.
For the RMQ Annual Plan, Items 1 and 2.a–3 from the 2024 plan were carried over with updated 2025 completion dates. The joint gas-electric market coordination effort was added as Item 3.a. The subcommittee approved this plan with a simple majority vote.
Later, on October 23-24, 2024, the Executive Committees for WEQ, WGQ, and RMQ met to adopt their respective annual plans. The WEQ Executive Committee approved the plan, aligning Item 6 with the language adopted by WGQ and RMQ, while adding a new item (R24005) to address Western Interconnection congestion management processes. The WGQ Executive Committee approved the plan but moved Items 4.a and 4.b, which pertain to gas-electric coordination and extreme weather operating reliability, to provisional status. The RMQ Executive Committee adopted the revised plan, adjusting the completion date for Item 2.a from 2024 to 2025.
The final proposed plans will be presented to the Board of Directors for consideration on December 12, 2024.
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